
  

Tahmoor Coking Coal is planning to commence mining
of Longwall S4A towards the end of March 2025 (timing
subject to mine site operations). 

Anyone located within the blue 20mm subsidence zone
displayed on the mine plan attached (Figure 1), is
welcome to book a free Pre-Mining Inspection if you
haven’t already done so by contacting 02 4640 0025 or
tahmoorenquiries@simecgfg.com. 
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Maureen Kruss has been catching the Wollondilly Beach
Bus for 12 years now and couldn’t be happier with the
free service sponsored by Tahmoor Coking Coal.

The popular bus service continued in 2025, running
every Tuesday between 7 - 28 January, with brand new
signage to brighten the trip even further. Maureen was
one of 515 passengers on the buses this year which
required a third bus on the two routes due to popular
demand. 

Maureen, who is a long-time community worker at
Thirlmere Public School, said the bus was the best way
for her to get out and about during summer and is a
fantastic asset for the community.

Tahmoor Coking Coal has been sponsoring the bus for
twelve years to help locals escape the Wollondilly
summer heat. 

“The Beach Bus is my four days out for the month and
I’ve been on every bus since it started. I love the Beach
Bus, and I hope Tahmoor Coal sponsor it for many years
to come.” Maureen said.

The Wollondilly Beach Bus is a long-term partnership
between Tahmoor Coking Coal, Wollondilly Shire Council
and Picton Buslines, with two routes through the shire
and sixteen stops stretching from Bargo to
Warragamba. 

Wollondilly Mayor Matt Gould emphasised the
importance of the free service to the Wollondilly
community over the holiday period. 

“Tahmoor Coking Coal has helped keep the Beach Bus
going for a decade through its generous sponsorship,
providing our Wollondilly residents with access to North
Wollongong Beach during the summer holiday period,”
Mayor Gould said.

The service is extremely popular with locals of all ages,
providing those who may not otherwise have access to
the beach an opportunity to have a great day out and
cool off for free. 

“We hope we can continue this service for many more
years.”

Beach Bus a summer hit!
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Tahmoor Coking Coal - current mine plan
Figure 1 highlights the location of Longwall S4A in yellow.

The blue line (predicted 20mm Subsidence Area) indicates the area predicted to experience subsidence
from LW S3A mining.

The grey shading depicts the previously mined areas.

Figure 1 - Longwall South 4A subsidence zone


